Atlas Copco

H.E. Ban Ki-moon
Secretary-General
United Nations

New York , NY 10017
USA

Stockholm, Sweden, December 17, 2008

Dear Mr. Secretary-General,

Participation in the Global Compact

I am pleased to inform that the Atlas Copco Group supports the ten principles of the
Global Compact with respect to human rights, labor, environment and anti-corruption.
The principles are referred to and integrated in Atlas Copco’s own Business Code of
Practice. As such, the Global Compact and its principles are part of the Group’s corporate
responsibility strategy, culture, and daily operations. It also means that we are advancing
these principles within our sphere of influence. We will make a clear statement of this
commitment to our stakeholders and the general public.

We recognize that a key requirement for participation in the Global Compact is the
annual submission of a Communication on Progress (COP) that describes our company’s
efforts to implement the ten principles. Atlas Copco prepares a Sustainability Report in
accordance to the Global Reporting Initiative (GRI) since 2001. We support public
accountability and transparency, and will commit to report on progress on an annual basis
on the UN Global Compact website.

Yours sincerely,
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Gunto Brécid 224

‘president and CEO

Atlas Copco Group Center

1(1)

Atlas Copco AB Visitors address: Telephone: +46 (0)8 743 8000 A Public Company (publ)
SE-105 23 Stockholm Sickla Industrivag 3 Telefax:  +46 (0)8 644 9045 Reg. No: 556014-2720
Sweden Nacka www.atlascopco.com Reg. Office Nacka



